
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Game Changer 
Last month, 165 delegates met for the first 
Theological Education by Extension (TEE) conference 
organized by the department.  It was a golden 
opportunity to meet with the parish coordinators and 
to hear, through their testimonials, the impact TEE is 
having on the lives of our students.  Imagine the 
encouragement the whole team received as you read 
some of the comments below: 
 
“The beauty of having The Crossing course in schools 
is that it reaches out to other children from other 
churches and community.  Whereas in our Sunday 
School we minister to Presbyterian children, in schools 
you reach out to others.  Those children who have 
graduated are doing exploits in the high schools they 
are in.  I call upon all parishes and congregations with 
schools to see how the Crossing course can be 
introduced.” 

“- Will sell the idea to our parish educational centre.  
Two are better than one, what an eye opener 
conference that made us share ideas as we do 
mission.” 

“This conference was very much appreciated.  
Information is power.  We invested and we trust we 
shall see the returns by transforming our 
parishioners and the society at large.”  

“It was such a wonderful time being together and 
the learning was awesome.  Trusting God for 
implementation.” 

“In my parish we are starting the first class after 
this.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“May God help me to restart the TEE programme in 
my parish.”  

“We are better empowered in knowing Jesus Christ 
and making Him known.” 

“Given maximum support, TEE is a very important 
arm in the church to equip believers.” 

The TEE community hopes to continue sharing their 
thoughts and best practices through the group chat.   
We are grateful for their willingness to assist the 
department in bringing more people on board – with 
the aim of building a stronger network among the 
coordinators.   

*Participants taking 

part in an activity 

during one session. 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER 2022 

Prayer Points 

• 1 Thessalonians 5:11 says, “Therefore encourage 

one another and build each other up, just as in 

fact you are doing.”  

• Praise God for the TEE conference and for all who 

were blessed by it.  Pray for the delegates as they 

inform church members about the benefits of 

taking part in a programme.   

• Ask that many new TEE groups will begin all over 

the country.    

• Pray for a stakeholders’ meeting to review the 

feedback received and as we continue the 

discussion of ‘what next?’ for the writers to focus 

on.   

• Pray that those on the TEE staff, writing team and 

board will be encouraged in their work. 

 


